
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
June 12, 2019 
 
Mr. Christopher Raynor 
Regional Clerk 
The Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street 
Newmarket, Ontario 
L3Y 6Z1 
 
Dear Mr. Raynor:      

 
Re:  Provincial Offences Act Court – Impacts on Road Safety 

 
At its meeting on April 17, 2019, the Regional Municipality of York Police Services Board 
received the presentation of the Regional Solicitor on “Provincial Offences Court – 
Enforcement of Road Safety” and adopted the following recommendation: 

 
1. That the Board Chair and Chief write to the Minister of the Attorney General, Minister 

of Transportation and Premier seeking timely implementation of measures to ease the 
pressure on POA courts to support enforcement of road safety.  

 
On behalf of the Board, I am sharing the joint letter from the Board and the Chief with Regional 
Council which shares the same concerns about lack of capacity in the POA courts.  At this 
time, we have not yet received a response from the Province. 
  
Thank you for your consideration.  

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mafalda Avellino 
Executive Director 
 
/Attach. (1) 


